FAYETTEVILLE REGIONAL AIRPORT

AIRPORT COMMISSION MEETING

FIRST FLOOR CONFERENCE ROOM

Tuesday, October 24, 2019
2:00 P.M.

ATTENDANCE

Mr. Hector Ray, Mr. Mark Lynch, Mr. Jay Wyatt (via conference call), Ms. Dawn Gibson, Mrs. Sandy Ammons, Mrs. Judy Dawkins, Mr. Robert Van Geons, Mr. John Meroski
ABSENT
Mr. Carnevale, Mr. Wilson Lacy
OTHERS
Mr. Brad Whited, Airport Director

Mr. Toney Coleman, Deputy Airport Director
Ms. Patricia Campbell, Sr. Administrative Assistant
Mr. Dwight Thompson, visitor/observer
Chairperson Ray called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. 

ITEM 1:
Consider Approval of the Agenda

Chairperson Ray asked for a motion to approve the agenda.  
Mr. Lynch made a motion to approve the agenda.
Mrs. Dawkins seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 2:
Consider Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held September 24, 2019
Chairperson Ray asked for a motion to approve the minutes.
Mrs. Dawkins made a motion to approve the minutes.

Mr. Lynch seconded the motion.

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

ITEM 3:
Management Report 
Enplanements.  Total enplanements for all carriers as of September 2019 were 17,217.  This indicates a 3.5% increase compared to September of last year and a 4.1 % decrease year to date.   
USO visitors for the month of September 2019 was 2,452.  The year to date total is 23,310.

The Ribbon Cutting went very well.  Approximately 100 guests attended.  Big thank you to the Commission Committee, Corporate Communications, Airport staff and mostly, Allison Rogers.  

We had a pre-bid meeting yesterday (Oct. 28) for the new 8 unit t-hangar project.  Bid opening will be held on November 14th and we plan to go to City Council on December 9th for contract award.

Terminal Construction Update:  
Part I: 

· One plumbing issue to be resolved prior to obtaining the certificate of occupancy from City Inspections.

· Three weeks for Johnson Controls to complete security door software/hardware adjustments

· Punch list items to be completed
· Requesting a quote from Resolute to build kitchen
· Kone is ordering rubber railing from China to repair up escalator
Part II: 

· Waiting for breakdown of cost specific areas of terminal work from Resolute

· Then go to City Council to approve contract

Mr. Whited reported the Social Media Monthly Review as Ms. Rogers was at a meeting downtown.  




Facebook likes at 3,501, and is reach 1,707

Twitter followers at 284 and reach is 8,191

Website has been delayed.  It is back in the developer’s hands as we wait for them to revise the design on the homepage and interior page so we have the ability to change our graphics.  They overlooked this initially and are correcting. Once complete, we will have to re-upload content and test.  Then we will be set to go live.  

The next Tenant Managers Meeting will be Wednesday, November 6, 2019 at 8:30 A.M. in the restaurant.  Please feel free to join us.  
ITEM 4:
Commission Members Concerns
Mr. Ray appreciated all that was done for the Ribbon Cutting.  He suggested that Ms. Rogers keep posting pictures of the progress of the work and what is coming up in future renovations.  He recommends email blasts.  
Mrs. Ammons asked if the ribbon cutting was posted on social media.  Mr. Whited stated Ms. Rogers posted many photos and the news coverage.  She also said the Ribbon Cutting was good, but everyone is wondering “what’s next?”  She suggested the same as Mr. Ray; keep posting pictures.  
Ms. Gibson asked when the new website would be up and running.  Mr. Whited stated once the contractor gets everything corrected and Ms. Rogers reloads our content, so hopefully a month.

Mr. Meroski commended the airport staff on the good job running the airport.

Mr. Van Geons suggested that Ms. Rogers reach out to all Commission Members and anyone else she knew that took pictures and make an archive of all available photos of the ribbon cutting.  

ITEM 5:
The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Airport Commission is Tuesday, November 26, 2019 at 2:00 P.M. 
Chairperson Ray asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Mr. Lynch made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Mrs. Ammons seconded the motion,

ACTION: The motion was carried unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:19 P.M.
Mark Lynch, Secretary

Transcribed:  PAC 10/30/19
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